From: Raul Baonza [mailto:rjb@ccfnsw.com] Sent: Thursday, 15 December 2016 10:58 PM

To: Stuart Maxwell; AMOD

Cc: Chambers - Hatcher VP; Guy Noble (quy@etuaustralia.org.au); Michael Nguyen (michael.nguyen@amwu.asn.au); Roushan Walsh; Melissa Adler (m.adler@hia.com.au)

Subject: RE: AM2016/23 and ors - 4 Yearly Review - Construction Awards

Dear Vice President Hatcher:

I have received Mr Maxwell's F52's – "Order to produce documents" draft form. CCF is happy to provide the requested information, however we note that the CFMEU is requesting that this information is provided by the 22nd of December. This time frame is just not sufficient for CCF to gather the required information from all the state branches, many of which are closing down for the industry Christmas shutdown.

I am currently away on annual leave, and will be until the 16th of January, and I understand that the CFMEU national office is also closing down over the Christmas break so even if this information could be gathered on time it will be sit idle until the New Year. Responses to our submission by the CFMEU are not due until the 10th March 2017.

Given the above we respectfully request that the date of the order to produce documents is extended until the 20th of January 2017, which will still allow the CFMEU sufficient time to request the requested information in its response to CCF's submission.

Kind regards,



The Voice of the Industry

Raul Baonza

Compliance Support Officer, People Issues CCF NEW SOUTH WALES ABN 55 645 813 882

Unit 11/9 Hoyle Avenue, Castle Hill NSW 2154 PO Box 7252, Baulkham Hills BC NSW 2153 **P** (02) 9009 4000 **F** (02) 9009 4050 **M** 0409 773 163 **E** <u>rib@ccfnsw.com</u> <u>www.ccfnsw.com</u>